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Family

1960s

, Norma (BC '68)
is enjoying her retirement
in a small city in Western
Ontario. She keeps busy
developing an online
Genealogy Library
database, mainly
preserving family history.
Norma considers it an
honour to promote the
faith and love of Jesus in
an online column, on her
website:
https://normagillespie.ca
/lessons-from-the-past/.
She is also involved in
Music and Ladies’
Meetings in her church,
and is very grateful for
the Joy in Serving Jesus,
especially as her health
deteriorates.

, Bill Daniel (BC '66)
has retired with his wife
Betty down in Sebring,
Florida. They are grateful

that the Lord has opened
doors of ministry at a
local church and with the
Good News Club in a
local school.

1970s

., Rev. Murray F
W (HS 77, BC '82) and
his wife Marta continue
to minister at Shabbat
Shel Shalom Messianic
Fellowship in BC's Lower
Mainland. Their growing
congregation is affiliated
with the BC Baptist
Conference and BGC
Canada.

Gene, (HS 72)
began pastoral ministry
in Yellowknife, NWT in
1980 and married Terry
the following year. They
worked in missions in
Nepal from 1985-88,
then Gene studied
theology from 1988-90.
The pair pastored in Fort
McMurray, AB from
'91-'96, and have now
been living and pastoring
in Thunder Bay, ON since
1999.

, Beth Anne
Louise ( , HS
'70, BC '70-72, ‘73-74)
and her husband Mark
(HS ‘71, BC ‘'75) are now

both retired. Beth last
worked for Heritage
Christian Online School
for 10 years, supporting
homeschoolers
throughout BC. Mark just
retired from 20 years of
driving a school bus for
their local school district,
and over 20 years of
pastoring their small
church.

, Daniel R (BC
'74) went on from Prairie
to serve God in a
pastoral career that
spanned 45 years. He
married June in 1975, and
has ministered with the
Evangelical Free and
Mennonite Brethren
denominations. The pair
raised 3 children who
love and serve God, and
presently Daniel works
part-time in pastoral care
at Johnston Heights
Church in Surrey, BC.

1980s

, Christine Anna
( , BC '82-'86)
and husband Mark (BC
‘86) are keeping
extremely busy in their
little village of Midway,
BC. Their kids are now
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grown, and after caring
for Christine’s parents
who have both passed
away, the pair have taken
on the job of managing a
senior’s housing complex
across the street from
them. Christine and Mark
love working with
seniors and making their
last years homey and
happy, and they would
both like prayer for
wisdom, compassion,
and strength in this role.
Mark continues to pastor
part-time at their local
church, serves on the
school board, and is a
paramedic/unit chief at
their local ambulance
station. They have
requested prayer for
wisdom and strength as
they decide on what to
cut back on and how to
best serve the Lord in
their community.

, Thomas L. (BC
'83-'87) and Deborah
( , BC ‘87) were
married after graduation
in 1987. They then
attended candidate
school and did
deputation and language
school (Tom), before

leaving for Peru in 1990.
After a year of ministry
there, the Lord led them
to Argentina where they
spent the next 27 years
church planting. Having
served many years as the
Field Director in
Argentina, Tom was
asked to serve as the
General Director of
Gospel Mission of South
America. The pair has
been based out of Fort
Lauderdale, FL since June
of 2018 in this role. They
have four children, two
of whom are married,
and have been blessed
with four grandchildren.

, Richard
Anderson (BC '88-'89)
and his wife Susan
( , BC '89) retired
from teaching middle
school this past May, in
Whiteriver, AZ on the Ft.
Apache Indian
Reservation. They have
established a Bible
correspondence school

for all ages through
Source of Light Ministries
International. The pair
works for their local fire
department where Rick
serves as chaplain and
they both respond to fire
and emergency calls. The
Lord continues to show
the needs of those
around them and they
love serving people in
their local community.

1990s

, Wendy
( : . BC '94-'97)
worked on staff at Prairie
in the Aviation
Department as the office
manager from
1999-2001. She then
served with ABWE as a
missionary in Croatia,
working with a local
church, church plants,
youth outreach, women’s
ministry, etc. In 2010, she
adopted her daughter,
Ella, at four years old in
Croatia, and returned to
Canada. In 2015, Wendy
remarried, and in 2018
began working as the
Office Manager at Grace
Airdrie Church. This past
year, she took on a new
role as the Facility
Manager at Foothills
Alliance Church.
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Carlaw, Dan (HS ‘90, BC
‘94) and Marilyn
(Scarrott, HS '90, BC ‘94)
have spent 29 years in
pastoral ministry with the
Evangelical Free Church
of Canada. Now, the Lord
has led them to the new
role of EFCC Canadian
Pacific District
Superintendent. Dan
supports and encourages
the pastors and leaders
of 22 Evangelical Free
churches in the BC
Interior and Yukon
territory. This past fall,
their eldest son, Brendan,
began attending Prairie’s
Spiritual Formation
program.

Kelm, Katie Lu (Sinclair,
BC '95-'97) and her
husband Dustin have
been missionaries with

Operation Mobilization
since 2008 and are still
going strong. They had
been spending 150+
nights a year in hotels as
they traveled for
ministry, so in 2021 they
sold their home in
Minneapolis, MN and
God has provided a
motorcoach for the
couple to live in and
travel full-time. They
have shared the Gospel
all over the world,
utilising Dustin’s World
Champion unicycle skills
through their UniShow
performance. This year,
they launched a new
branch of ministry called
Red Letters where Dustin
presents the words of
Revelation in a dramatic
production called THE
REVELATION. For more
information on their
ministry, visit
UniShow.org and
RedLetters.org.

Klrchner Robert ‘Rob”
James (BC ‘93) has been
a businessman for the
past 28 years. He and his
wife Janice are involved
in their local church in
outreach ministry.

Popke Karl Peter (BC
‘'94-'98) is a transitional
pastor for the Alliance
Transitional Pastoral
Association. He and his
wife Sherry (BC u'97)
have just finished up a
church transition in Trail,
BC, and have moved
back home to Swan River
to finish building their
house. They are looking
forward to another
transitional position,
hopefully closer to home
this time!

2000s

Elford, Jason (BC '05) has
served on staff at
Nipawin Bible College
since 2011, and this past
summer accepted the
role of President of the
College. He and Lindsey
(Hryniw, BC u'03)
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celebrated their 19th
anniversary this year, and
their 4 daughters are 14,
12, 11, and 9. Jason desires
to serve faithfully in the
role that God has brought
him into at Nipawin, and
is excited to see the
amazing things that the
Lord is doing there.

Leslie Dawn

( , BC'00) served
with her husband, Chris,
and their two children
Olivia (15) and Alex (12) in
Haiti for 17 years running
Clean Water for Haiti.
Unfortunately due to the
decline in security in
Haiti, the family made
the difficult decision to
move back to the US in
the fall of 2022. Haitian
friends and colleagues
took over the leadership
of the project in Haiti,
and through some
restructuring Leslie has
stepped into the role of
Executive Director for the
US and Canadian offices.
She oversees the
fundraising and
administration to enable
the team in Haiti to keep
working. Chris served on
the Board of Directors

and then was a
consultant for the CWH
Director in Haiti, and is
now the Executive
Director for a nonprofit in
Portland, OR that works
with the unhoused
population. The family is
settling into their home in
Vancouver, WA.
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Keren (HS 2000,
BC '06, LPN '08) was
married to lan Slipp on
August 5, 2023. They are
making their home in
Victoria, BC, where lan is
Director of Marketing at
STN Video and Keren is
the Lead on Public Health
Initiatives and Innovation
at the BC Centre for
Disease Control.

2010s

, Daniel (BC '19)
and Jacqulynn (
BC 20) were married in
the fall of 2020. After
graduating in 2019,
Daniel worked at a Youth
Drop-in center in
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Edmonton, AB, but it was
unfortunately forced to
shut its doors through
Covid. Daniel moved to
working with a homeless
shelter with the same
organization in
downtown Edmonton,
before making his way to
Wetaskiwin and started
working with Protective
Services for AHS. In
December of 2021,
Daniel took a job working
with at-risk youth in a
group home, and in the
fall of 2022 Daniel and
Jacqulynn welcomed
their beautiful son. In
May of 2023, Daniel
transitioned into full-time
work in car sales. The
couple have been
blessed to call
Wetaskiwin home for
almost four years and
have an amazing Church
family.
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